
School Newsletter 	 For Term 4 Week 9 Starting 3 December
Dates to Remember

December
6th  - Chess Club
7th - Spell a thon money due
8th - School reports go home
9th - P&C Christmas tree sale
11th - K-5 Fun Day
11th - Year 6 - darling harbour 
Excursion
14th - Presentation Day 9-11am
14th - Helpers Morning Tea 11am 
- 12pm
14th - Year 6 Farewell - Yiamas 
6-8pm
15th - Last Day of School
15th - P&C School Disco 12-1:45pm
15th - Year 6 Arch 2:55pm

January
30th  - Year 1 to 6 Students Return
1st - Year
Check the school app and website 
for a complete calendar.

Like us on Facebook

www.facebook.com/sppssydney

PSSA 2017 Review

Reminder: Presentation Day

School Reports

This past Friday was our final day of PSSA for 2017 and what a way to finish with a win for both our 
junior and senior softball teams. It has been a fantastic year for sport at St Peters Public School. This 
was our first year competing in winter PSSA, regular training sessions were held before school, we 
competed in the first gala day for our zone, two sporting clinics were held at school and a fantastic 
number of students competed at zone carnivals in 2017.
Personally, I would like to thank each student who got out of bed early for training on Wednesday 
mornings and furthermore represented our school in sport. I can say that every student has improved 
their skills in a range of sports and have had a fantastic time been a part of a team. A further thank you 
to the parents who also got out of bed early to drop their children at training and for allowing students 
to participate in the great events we took part in this year.
Next year there will be further opportunities for our students in a variety of sports and I look forward 
to seeing younger students participate in clinics at school and for students entering into stage 2 to 
represent our school at both gala days and PSSA.
Once more, well done to all students for your achievements this year, I am extremely proud of your 
commitment and efforts at training and on the sporting field. Mr Park

The staff are putting the finishing touches to school reports and they will be sent home this coming 
Friday 8 December. They will also be emailed and made available on the Parent Portal.

Next Thursday 14 December from 9:10am to 11:10am we will be holding our annual Presentation 
Day. This is a memorable event in the school calendar where we review our year and present awards 
to students. The emphasis is also on it being an enjoyable experience and each class will be providing a 
performance as well as items from Helping Hands, our band ensemble and Mandarin.

Spell-a-thon Fundraiser Final REMINDER 
Our Spell a thon fundraiser is now in the process of collecting sponsorship money. Even if we did 
not receive a sponsorhip form the results of your child’s spell a thon will have come home or will 
come home. All sponsorship money is due by this coming Thursday 7 December. Please support this 
fundraiser. We are already doing so well and will announce the total at Presentation Day.



Library has finished for the year. Thank you for returning books
This Week in Koalas

English Mathematics Other KLAs Reminders
In phonics, we will revise all the 
sounds taught this year, through 
games, songs and cut and paste 
activities. We will write a predic-
tion based on our holidays, and 
continue to observe our seeds and 
record their growth.

We will revise addition, subtraction and 
groupings to 10 throughout the week, 
with games, concrete materials and 
IWB activities.

Creative Arts - we will begin some 
Christmas craft and decorate the class-
room before the end of year. We will 
practise our class item for Presentation 
day.
Got Game continues on Thursday.

Thank you for the families who 
have returned all their Library 
books. There are a few books 
still outstanding, and we would 
be grateful if they could be 
returned on Monday.

Don’t forget to bring a favourite 
toy from home to share and play 
with in our last Toy World lesson 
on Tuesday. These toys will not 
be taken onto the playground 
at lunch or recess and will be 
used only for the final Toy World 
session.

This Week in Wombats 
English Mathematics Other KLAs Reminders
Students will continue their narrative 
writing as outlined last week. 
We are in to the last 5 chapters of 
‘The Folk of the Faraway Tree’. Stu-
dents will revisit the Super Six Com-
prehension  strategy of ‘Summarising’ 
as we finish reading.
Students will continue Guided and 
Independent reading groups as per 
the class schedule.
Phonics focus is: the ‘er’, ‘ar’ and ‘or’ 
letter combinations that make an ‘u’ 
(for up) sound on the end of words as 
in ladder, dollar and doctor.

Students will review a variety of whole 
number learning from throughout 
the year. We will revisit Multiplication 
(Grouping) and Division (Sharing) this 
week. 

Students will continue the measure-
ment unit on volume and capacity. 

Science - See Stage learning

PDHPE - Got Game will continue on 
Thursday with gymnastics.
 
PDHPE - Students will continue their 
learning on Safe Living. 

Creative Arts - students will contin-
ue developing and practising their 
performance for Presentation Day in 
Week 10.

Please finalise any overdue 
book requests. Thank you for 
the effort in ensuring your child 
borrowed books and returned 
them efficiently. 

Homework will continue this 
week with one spelling list and 
a Whole Number focus. Also, 
as the year comes to an end, 
students are interested in having 
a ‘Show and Tell’ afternoon. I will 
send some detail with the home-
work on Monday. It will be each 
student’s choice to participate.

This Week in Goannas

English Mathematics Other KLAs Reminders
The Goannas phonics/spelling 
focus this week is going to be a full 
review of semester 1. We will com-
plete a general review to ensure 
students recall and review their 
previous work. Grammar will focus 
on connectives. Our punctuation 
focus will be speech marks.

For writing we will continue our 
review of expositions.

Students will be continuing our review 
of whole number. Our focus for the 
week will be addition and subtraction. 
Students will complete a variety of ac-
tivities using concrete materials, group 
work and Mathletics.

PDHPE- Our softball clinic will continue 
on Thursday morning for all students.

Got Game- Gymnastics will also contin-
ue on Thursday, but in the afternoon.

Drama- Students will continue with our 
rehearsals for our presentation day skit.

Fun Day- Can all notes and 
payments please be made for 
our fun day.

Presentation day- It’s now under 
two weeks until our annual pre-
sentation day on Thursday 14th 
December. It would be fantastic 
to see all of the Goannas family 
and friends in attendance.

This Week in Dingoes

English Mathematics Other KLAs Reminders
Students will be completing their 
narrative text this week. Publishing 
their draft work and illustrating their 
short story. Students will then be 
binding their stories to share with 
their kindy buddies.

Students will also be revising their 
descriptive writing, working with 
adjectives and synonyms to add 
depth to their future writing.

Students will this week begin a review 
of our Measurement and Geometry 
unit. Students will cover topics such as 
time, position, area, length and more.

Student will also be working collabo-
ratively to solve multi step and worded 
problems based on each review topic.

PDHPE- Our softball clinic will continue 
on Thursday morning for all students.

Got Game- Gymnastics will also contin-
ue on Thursday.

Drama- Students will finalise their “my 
first day of kindy” plays this week.

Library - Please return all library 
books to class teachers.

Spell-a-thon - Please begin to 
collect and return your spell-a-
thon donations.

Fun Day- Can all notes and 
payments please be made for 
our fun day.

This Week in Mandarin
Koalas Wombats Goannas Dingoes
This week we are going to make 
Chinese paper dolls with traditional 
Chinese costumes.

This week we are going to create differ-
ent animals using Tangram pieces. We 
are also going to write two sentences 
to describe the animals.

This week we are going to do a few vocabulary games to revise the learnt 
words of animals. We are going to write a few sentences to describe the 
koala bears.

The Week Ahead in Learning for Term 4 Week 9
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